BROWNFIELD INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION
BOARD MEETING
DATE:	May 18, 2015
Time:    5:00 p.m.
 (
Others Attending
Brian Brisendine – Brownfield News
Eric Woods- Brownfield News
Kerry Miller –Kimley Horn
Devon King- Kimley Horn 
Alan Bayer
)									
**David Partlow, Director			
**Randy Anthony, Chairman 			
**Mike Swaringen, Secretary				
**Judy Besler
**Trey Didway					

Absent:  John Lochridge

				
Kelly Burris, Minutes
	
Randy Anthony, Chairman of the Brownfield Industrial Development Corporation (BIDCorp), called the meeting to order.

The Invocation was led by Boardmember Swaringen.

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Boardmember Didway. 

The minutes of April 20, 2015 and May 11, 2015 were approved as presented. 

First, Director David Partlow presented the financial report and funds on hand for April 2015 to the BIDCorp Board. Boardmember Swaringen moved and Boardmember Didway seconded the motion to approve the financial report and funds on hand for April 2015. This motion was put to a vote with all, voting aye none no.  Chairman Anthony declared the motion carried.

Next, Director Partlow reported the sales tax for May 2015 was $48,261.07 which is up 11.26% from last month and up 13.33% year to date. No action was taken. 

Chairman Anthony, representing the Brownfield Industrial Development Corporation Board of Directors, then presented a plaque of appreciation to outgoing Boardmember Alan Bayer for his service while on the BIDCorp Board. 

At 5:12 P.M. the Board went into an Executive Session in accordance with Section 551.087 deliberation regarding economic development negotiations. 

The Board returned to open session at 5:58 P.M. taking no action. 

Next, the Board heard and considered a presentation from Kimley Horn & Associates regarding the High Plains Winery Estates.  Devon King and Kerry Miller, of Kimley Horn & Associates reviewed the concept plan for the establishment of the PD District. After discussing a few changes to the final plan, the consensus of the Board was to allow Kimley Horn to make the changes needed and send a formal final review for the Board to approve before sending to the Planning & Zoning Commission. 

	With no other matters of business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned.
								
_________________________________
Secretary, Mike Swaringen
